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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555

November 20, 1990

MEMORANDUM FOR: James M. Taylor
Executive Director for Operations

Harold R. Denton, Director
Office of Governmental and Public Affairs

FROM: John C. Hoyle, Acting Secretary

SUBJECT: SECY-90-336 - IMPLEMENTATION DATE FOR 10 CFR
PART 20 REVISION

The Commission (with Chairman Carr and Commissioners Rogers and
Remick agreeing) has approved a delay in the required
implementation date for the revised Part 20 for NRC licensees
from January 1, 1992 until January 1, 1993. The Commission (with
all Commissioners agreeing) has approved a delay in the required
implementation date for the revised Part 20 for Agreement States
from January 1, 1992 until January 1, 1994. Commissioner Curtiss
would have preferred a delay until January 1994 for both NRC and
Agreement State licensees to allow adequate time for all
licensees to implement the revisions.

The Commission has approved this implementation schedule with the
understanding that all relevant regulatory guidance documents
will be complete and available in final form by December 31,
1991. The Commission should be advised of any expected delay in
meeting this date for issuance of the guidance.

(EDO) (SECY Suspense: 12/31/91)

The Commission (with all Commissioners agreeing) has agreed the
final rule should be made effective upon issuance, allowing for
the customary delay period and renewal of the OMB clearance on
paperwork reduction, subject to the above noted implementation
dates. This will preclude the need for further NRC action
allowing the licensees to implement the requirements at an
earlier date provided the NRC is properly informed. Such a
statement should be included in the Federal Register notice for
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the final rule. The Commission (with Commissioners Rogers,
Curtiss, and Remick agreeing) decided that applicants seeking new
licenses or holders of existing licenses filing for renewal after
the effective date should be afforded the option of complying
with either the revised Part 20 or with the previous version of
Part 20 in their entirety until the above noted implementation
dates. Chairman Carr would have preferred that applicants
seeking new licenses after the effective date of the revised Part
20 be required to comply with the new rule.

State programs should notify the Organization of Agreement States
and the Conference of Radiation Control Program Directors of the
Commission's decision.
(EDO/GPA) (SECY Suspense: 12/7/90)

Chairman Carr will send the attached letter in response to
NUMARC's letter of July 27, 1990.

Attachment:
As stated

cc: Chairman Carr
Commissioner Rogers
Commissioner Curtiss
Commissioner Remick
OGC
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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555

Mr. Byron Lee, Jr., President
Nuclear Management and Resources



Council
Suite 300
1776 Eye Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20006-2496

Dear Mr. Lee:

I am responding to your July 27, 1990 letter regarding the
implementation date of the revisions to 10 CFR Part 20. The
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) agrees with you that
"implementing the revised 10 CFR Part 20 is a major undertaking
that needs to done right." Accordingly, the Commission has
decided to extend the implementation date of the revised Part 20
to January 1, 1993. This will allow an additional year for the
conformance of licensee operating procedures with final
regulatory guidance and will provide more time for training
licensee personnel and NRC inspectors and license reviewers.

The Commission has also decided to make the revised Part 20
effective upon issuance, subject to the January 1, 1993
implementation date. NRC licensees may choose to implement the
rule in its entirety prior to the implementation date provided
that NRC is properly informed. Implementing the revised rule at
the beginning of the calendar year would minimize the need to
reconcile quarterly and annual dose limits. Nevertheless, dose
records can be appropriately reconciled and maintained by
licensees that elect to implement the revised Part 20 at any time
during the year prior to the implementation date.

With respect to the Agreement States, the Commission decided to
extend the implementation date until January 1, 1994, given the
long-standing NRC policy of allowing Agreement States up to three
years from the date of issuance to implement an NRC rule.
Therefore, Agreement States implementation schedules for the
revised Part 20 may be delayed somewhat compared with the
schedule for NRC licensees. Although this might cause minor
difficulties for facilities that are regulated by both an
Agreement State and the NRC (e.g., State-regulated radiographers
working at a nuclear power plant site), the actual impact of the
delay should be small because NRC is committed to working closely
with the States on the implementation of the revised Part 20.
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As part of a broader effort to facilitate implementation of the
revised Part 20 at NRC- and Agreement State-licensed facilities,
NRC has already begun training activities related to the new
rule. For example, NRC sponsored a video teleconference, "An



Overview of the NRC's Revised 10 CFR Part 20," on September 26,
1989. Although this teleconference was intended primarily for
Agreement State personnel, representatives of non-Agreement
States and numerous licensees also participated. The NRC staff
has presented courses and lectures on the revised Part 20 at the
national and mid-year meetings of the Health Physics Society, the
National Meeting of the Industrial Hygiene Conference, and
smaller organizations such as the Virginia Chapter of the Health
Physics Society and the Army Industrial Hygiene Agency. Staff
will conduct additional training and workshops in 1991 and 1992.
In addition, commercial videotapes and training courses on the
revised rule are also available.

In addition to training activities, development of the necessary
guidance to implement the revised Part 20 has been underway for
some time. The NRC staff plans to coordinate development of key
regulatory guidance documents with licensees and other interested
parties between now and the end of 1991, at which time all
relevant regulatory guidance will be complete and available in
final form. Early and constructive comments from organizations
such as NUMARC would be beneficial in terms of ensuring timely
and effective implementation of the revised rule by licensees,
NRC, and Agreement States.

We look forward to the nuclear industry's continued cooperation
in implementing the revised 10 CFR Part 20 and welcome any
further suggestions you may wish to offer.

Sincerely,

Kenneth M. Carr


